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July 18, 2014 

Honorable Judith T. Won Pat, Ed.D. 
Speaker 
I Mina’Trentai Dos Na Liheslaturan Guåhan 
155 Hesler Place 
Hagåtña, Guåhan 96910 
 
Ref: Department of Agriculture federal grant application submitted for intergovernmental 
           review 
 
Hafa Adai Speaker Won Pat: 
 
This communication is to respectfully notify you the Guam State Clearinghouse (GSC) has received a 
federal grant application from the Department of Agriculture. The GSC has accepted the application, 
assigned State Application Identifier (SAI) number 16007141139Y, and has initiated the process for 
intergovernmental review. Information on the application is provided below: 
 
CFDA Number:  10.025 
Grantor:   U.S Dept. of Agriculture, Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service, Plant Protection 

Quarantine  
Grant Title:  Animal Disease Pest Control and Animal Care 
Details:             The funds from this grant will be used to increase eradication efforts of the Guam department of 

Agriculture against the fruit fly. Guam is currently infested with only one species of fruit fly 
through the cooperative efforts of the U.S and Guam department of Agriculture. Guam remains 
however under great threat of new introductions of fruit fly pets, since the island is surrounded 
by other jurisdictions with members of the oriental fruit fly complex (Taiwan, East and South 
East Asia, the Philippines, Palau, Hawaii.) the Mediterranean fruit fly ( Hawaii) , or other 
pestiferous fruit flies ( Palau,the federated states of Micronesia, Hawaii.)  

Start Date:   09/01/2014 
End Date:  07/31/2015 
Federal Amount: $13,943.00 
 
Deadline for comments is Aug 3, 2014 and can be sent via email to clearinghouse@guam.gov. This is in an 
effort to reduce costs associated with the review process while maintaining efficiency.  This notice is sent to 
you as part of the intergovernmental review of this application and may be referred to the appropriate 
overseeing committee of I Liheslaturan Guåhan. The GSC point of contact designated for this application is 
Roe-Ann M. Cruz and can be contacted via e-mail at roeann.cruz@guam.gov. Please convey any instruction 
to GSC that may be incorporated in the review of this application. 
 
Dångkolo Na Si Yu’os Ma’åse’, 
 
 
Kate G. Batazar 
Administrator 
 
CC: File 

EDDIE BAZA CALVO 
I Maga’låhen Guahan 
 
RAYMOND S. TENORIO 
I Segundu Na Maga’låhen Guahan 
 
Kate G. Baltazar 
Administrator 


































































